  




          DRAFT
WEST  WRATTING  PARISH  COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 9th January 2023
                                                  at 8.00 pm in the Village Hall.
Those present were:  Chairman Nichols, Cllrs. Chandler, Lock, Parsons & Williams-Gray.  County & District Cllrs. Batchelor & Harvey, 5 parishioners and the Parish Clerk, 
1. Apologies: Cllr Roberts
2. Declaration of interest: Cllr Chandler – item 7 Finance.
                                                Cllr Lock -        item 6 Planning.
 3.  Minutes:  Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 14th November 2022 were approved and signed as correct.
 4.   Opportunity for Public Statement:  
a)   Concern was expressed by 4 parishioners concerning the planning application to build a house in the grounds of The Chestnuts public house by the owners.  How much would the use of the pub be affected by losing most of the parking area and also loss of the garden?  There would be more parking on the road and there could also be problems with flooding.  The Chairman responded by saying that the Parish Council had not yet received the documentation for this application and had only today received the weekly list of planning applications outstanding which included 22/05596.  Time would be needed to look at the detail and to have a Planning meeting to discuss this and it was agreed that an extension of time to respond to SCDC Planning would be requested.
b)  Martin Davey raised two matters on behalf of the Village Hall Management Committee concerning the proposed development on Boreham’s site:  
1)  Footpath provision – it is essential that a footpath is provided from the new houses to the bus stop but at present there appears to be conflicting proposals and there is no mention of the 3 school buses that pick up and drop off 5 days a week.  Cllr Williams-Gray proposed adding further comments concerning this matter to the Comments already sent but not yet published on line and this was agreed. Cllr Williams-Gray to write to the Planning authorities raising these concerns.
2)  Clarification is required on the boundaries between the Boreham land and the village hall.  This has been requested by the VHMC but has not yet had a response.  The Parish Council agreed to seek this clarification. Cllr Williams-Gray will seek clarification.
5.    Councillors:
a)   Vacancy on Council:  As yet there has been no response.
6.   Planning:










      WWPC     SCDC
	22/04689/FUL
	Boreham
	73 The Lamb Yard 
	Demolition of dwelling
	10/11/22
	1/12/22
	Supt with

comments

	22/04886/HFUL
	J Gilley
	Old Orchard Cott.  Six Mile Bottom
	Single storey ext. to side
	24/11/22
	12/12/22
	Support        Granted

	22/05189/HFUL
	J Smith
	Oxcroft Farm, Honey Hill
	Single storey rear ext. & minor int. alterations 22/02253/LBC
	6/12/22
	20/12/22
	Support

	22/05190/LBC
	  “  
	      “
	Listed bldg. consent
	   “
	   “
	support


22/02487 – 81 High St. - Has planning permission been granted?  The Parish Clerk will check this.
7.Finance:

a)  Authorised payments:

£196.40  HMRC PAYE 3rd qtr.  (cheque 1238)

£523.50 J. Richards Dec/Jan salary less PAYE (cheque 1239

£  10.88 J. Richards – purchase of 16 2nd class stamps) (cheque 1239)

£  53.00 Cllr Chandler – purchase of Christmas tree & batteries (cheque 1240)
b)   Monies received: None
c)   Budget & set Precept for 2023/24:  After some discussion it was decided to request a 3% increase in the Precept for 2023/24, proposed by Cllr Williams-Gray and seconded by Cllr Nichols.  With regard to the budget for the following year there were no major changes and so remains as it presently stands.
d)   S106 monies:  These are monies which could be contributed in relation to the proposed development at The Lamb Yard towards community activities.  It was agreed that this money could be used on the recreation ground either the Play Area or outdoor sports;  it could be used to improve facilities at the village hall or possibly any needed maintenance on the Village Pump, Village Sign or the Village Pound.  It was not known how much money this would be but the Parish Clerk will enquire when responding to James Fisher of Greater Cambridge Shared Planning.  Cllr Nichols has written to Chris Hodson but has not yet had a response.
8., Maintenance:  
a)  Highway problems:  No further progress but were told that Highways would be attending the Joint Parish Meeting on 26th January.  The pot holes are causing considerable damage to cars.  Due to considerable rainfall the drains at the east end of the village have been overflowing.
b)  Grass verges maintenance:  Bill Knowelden has resumed cutting the grass verges and has also done some work in Pocket Park.

c) Pocket Park:  

1.  Replacement of access gate & sign saying “Nature Reserve” - It was agreed to make no decision about replacing the gate until the Spring.  Cllr Chandler will organise a sign saying Pocket Park, to be placed at the entrance to the park.
d)  Parking spaces in Hayter Close:  The parking has improved due to the sign being in place.
e)  Winter gritting volunteers:  No volunteers so far.  The Parish Clerk will check how many salt bins are in the village and if they are filled.
9.  Correspondence: A letter received from Keith Day regarding the Parish Nurse Project.  At present they are unable to find anyone to take on this post and therefore no funding will be required. 
10. Village Hall:  Nothing further to report.
11. Recreation Ground & Pavilion: 
a)   The Chairman reported that the Sports Pavilion meeting had been cancelled.
b)   Parking on roads:  The WWFC have agreed to put out cones on match days but residents wishing to prevent parking in front of their drives would need to put out their own cones.

c)   Dug-outs:  All in order.
d)  Defibrillator: Martin Davey, who set up the equipment and has diligently looked after it since it was installed  has now passed the responsibility of the Defibrillator to  Cllr Parsons who has now taken over the formal position with the Emergency Services as Custodian.  Thanks were given to Martin for his work in getting the equipment set up in the first place and his care of it since. Cllr Parsons will check that the defibrillator has been fully registered with the emergency services.  
12. Traffic Issues & Speed Restriction Equipment:
a)  SID purchase & Speed Indicator sign poles: These are now in place.  Martin Davey and Tim Bonfield were thanked for all their work involved in getting this job done.
b) LHI initiative:  Martin Davey, who submitted the LHI bid last year has re-submitted this bid with some minor alterations and increased costs.  The bid is for road markings such as speed roundels or dragon’s teeth and village gateways to improve road safety. Many thanks to him for doing this.
13.  Play area:  Quotes are being sought for bark.
14.  Report of meetings attended by Councillors:  None
15. Reports by District & County Cllrs.:  Distributed and on website.
Cllr. Harvey:   
Cllr. Batchelor: Reminded the Council of the Joint meeting on 26th January when Highways will be in attendance.
16. Trees commemorating the Queen’s death.  It was agreed not to go ahead with planting a tree and to think of some other way to mark the Queen’s death.
Any other business:
Cllr. Lock announced her resignation as a Councillor with regret.  The Chairman thanked her for all the work she has done since becoming a parish councillor and that she would be missed.
The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 13th March 2023 at 8.00pm.  


  Chairman……………………………………………  
